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Star Students:


4/4 Matthew


4/11 Micah


4/18 Whitney





*Star Students: Feel free to bring special things to show the class every day of the week you are star student!





Room 103 Second Grade News 


MATH-


Just before the break we had more practice with data collecting and graphing. This month, students will begin a short unit on building foundations for multiplication. They need to demonstrate understanding of even and odd numbers and how to look at an array and write repeated addition equations. After arrays, students will learn the values of coins and dollar bills and adding up mixed collections. The last week of April I hope to start measurement unit involving length using inches, feet, and yards. 





READING- 


The month of March was spent wrapping up nonfiction text features and comprehension. I will continue to review nonfiction comprehension strategies weekly using the Scholastic reader and Ready Gen resources. Please look for your student’s copy and accompanying assignments each week. It would be very beneficial to ask your child to read their Scholastic News to you and review any assignments related to the text. The month of April is national poetry month. To learn more, visit to my website. Go to links, literacy and finally to poetry. In the media section under literacy, I uploaded some of the poems we will be studying during our poem unit. Please encourage the students to view these readings again and again. As you know, each time we hear a poem read, we learn something new and/or make new connections to the text. 





WRITING- 


Last month, I started teaching the students an opinion writing unit. Students learned how to develop an argument on a topic, state their opinion and back it up with supporting details.  This skill will be reviewed this month. Before the break, students began researching biographies on a person they found interesting. By the end of this month, students will complete a report about the person. They will use text features like heading, timelines, and table of contents as part of their assignment. 





Announcements


*Earth Day and Arbor Week are in the month of April. In honor of this, students will be studying the benefits of recycling. As homework, students will be asked to create a useful item out of recycled materials. They will take the item to school and present it to the class. 





*Mark your calendars:


4-11 Recycle Speeches assigned


4-14 Parent Club Meets


4-15 Volunteer Breakfast


4-18 Recycle Speeches due


4-21 Poem in Your Pocket Day


4-22 Earth Day


4-29 Staff Development Day- No School
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